PBCC General Meeting Minutes 2/18/2020 (Attendance: 33)
7:00 p.m.  Meeting opened by Vice President Mike Almeida. Agenda reviewed, State Parks Representative Tyson Butzke introduced.

7:05 p.m.  Tyson reported that the first leg of the State Park board walk is finished and the second is underway. Lifeguard towers will return in March and be fully staffed by late April, early May. Headway is being made in trimming trees and clearing vegetation and other debris from Emma Wood in advance of the nesting season. 
7:08 p.m.  Watch Commander Tom Higgins delivered the Police Report. The monthly Crime Statistics Map revealed a slight rise in “Part One Calls,” a total of 13 compared to 10 reported in the previous period. 
7:10 p.m. Kate Gullickson reviewed minutes from the February 4 board meeting and reported on the board’s decision to host an ongoing supply drive in support of The ARCH, a 55-bed year- round homeless shelter that opened its doors on January 27th. A flyer listing needed supplies and volunteer opportunities was distributed. Items collected at all future PBCC general meetings and events will be taken to the new facility, located at 2323 Knoll Drive. 

7:15 p.m.  Surfrider Foundation reps Juli Marciel and Kathy Bremer of the Ventura County Chapter presented an overview of the group’s programs, including a monthly Beach Cleanup and “Hold On To Your Butts.” Volunteers collect cigarette butts from Surfrider cannisters and during beach cleanups, which are then “terracycled” into material used in the construction of park benches, planters and other items. Surfrider is also spearheading a “Plastic Free Ventura” initiative to eliminate the use of EPS (Styrofoam) and single-use plastic throughout the county. Postcards were distributed during the meeting as part of a signature drive in support of the initiative, the signed cards to be presented to the Ventura City Council. Marciel further stated that the group, after a five-year-long effort, is hopeful of achieving a “plastics free fireworks show” at the county fairgrounds this year. Dedicated to “the protection and enjoyment of the world’s oceans, waves and beaches,” the Surfrider Foundation began in 1984 in Malibu and has grown into an international organization with 55 chapters in the US and many across Europe.

7:45 p.m. Terry Foley reported a total of $2,540 in the PBCC treasury and gave an update on the STVR Committee’s efforts to promote the formulation and passage of a city-wide STVR ordinance. “The good news is that the city is moving toward a new ordinance,” Terry stated. City officials met with the coastal commission on January 22 to determine which plans already in place are endorsed by the commission. Adoption of an ordinance similar to one passed by the City of Carpinteria is currently favored.
7:47 p.m.  Mike Almeida delivered the Events Committee report in Lauren’s absence and announced the next PBCC Beach Cleanup Day event, to be held on Saturday, March 7.

7:48 p.m.  Beach Committee Chair Robin Birney said the group is working to install more cigarette butt cannisters on neighborhood lanes and along South Seaward. Robin also distributed free pots of California sunflowers to attendees.

7:50 p.m.  Seaward Ave. Beautification Committee Chair Dan Roundtree distributed sample graphics and art designs for the proposed permanent signage to be installed at the entrance to South Seaward, requesting the community’s feedback. The sign is one of several art pieces planned for permanent display in the center median along South Seaward, and the committee is focusing on obtaining Measure O funds to complete its first project. These grants are expected to be available sometime in March.
8:00 p.m.  Mike’s closing remarks included announcing March 17 as the next date for the PBCC’s General Meeting.
